
Lakewood Junior Baseball Board Member minutes 

February 2, 2021 7:03 PM via Zoom 

Members present; Angie Avalos-Solis, Rick Loya, Mike Jacobs, Jen Walterscheid, Carolyn Huffman, Bob 

Kingsley, Brent Souther, Ed Emmitt, Cassie Farley 

RMJBL meeting notes   

Games will be April 5-June 30. End of season tournament could end as late as July 2.  The League is 

anticipating practice starting March 1st.   Requests are in for practice and games as well as King/Lyles 

tournament which is May 8 & 9.   End of season tournaments will be week nights.  Regular season games 

will end June 18 and tournament will start June 21.   14 league games and minimum 2 end of season 

tournament games.   14 year old teams will start early March and conclude end of May.   13 year old 

teams are allowed to wear metal spikes.  

General Business 

Coach Hodge has small balance of teams funds at that will be absorbed by the league as team has been 

abandoned per vote with no objections.  

Team pictures will be May 15 at Daniels Park.  

League is paying for jersey and hat as well as 2 coaches shirts and 2 coaches hat per team.  

Will have league store, H&B Renegade, where parents can purchase apparel though website.  League 

will get 15% kickback.   Needs to be determined if team or league will receive that money.  

League has amped up social media presence, did paid advertising through Facebook in the amount of 

$14 for league tryouts.  

Currently 54 kids registered vs 120 last year at this time.  Only 3 rosters are full.   

8 year old (Solis) – currently 5 on roster, 2 who plan to register 

9 year old (Loya)- currently 6 on roster, 2 who plan to register 

10 year old (Wilde) –full  

11 year old (Solis) full 

11 year old (Kingsley)– 4 currently registered  

12 year old (Valdez)– 3 currently registered 

13 year old (Garcia) is full 

Coaches requested practice nights, for that not in attendance tonight please reach out ASAP 

This year we will be using Mile High Umpires, Nick Prosser, for umpire assignments again.  In case of 

umpire not being there upon start of game time please contact Mike Jacobs, however, in the event of 

umpire issues such bad calls, etc please contact vice president Garcia or Valdez.  

 



Team fitting will needs to be to Angie by March 1.  

Some resistance due to Covid and lack of communication/uncertainty during layoff is hurting 

registration as well.  

Scheduler meeting is Feb 21 and important we finalize rosters prior to that point so we can establish 

schedules.  

Treasurer report 

Balance is $35,819.56 which includes $4031.16 coach/team allocation 

League insurance has been paid in the amount of $917 for 8 teams.   There is some outstanding 

transactions that need to be allocated and then Brent/Cassie will send updated treasurer report.   

 

Next board meeting March 2 at 7 PM 

Meeting adjourned at 9:00 PM 


